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Type III Variance Proposal  
11932 SE 35th Ave. Milwaukie OR 97222 

Narrative 

The purpose of this application is to apply for a variance of 9.5 feet pertaining to the 
setback on the south property line at 11932 SE 35th Ave. Milwaukie OR 97222 to construct an 
addition to the house.  

Current conditions: 
• The south side of the house sits .5 ft off the property line as an original constructed feature. The

current development standards require the setback to be 10 feet.

Proposal: 

• Proposing to maintain the current setback as is (0.5 ft) while extending the garage 13 feet 
towards the front yard/street. It will be a one-story addition.

Purpose: 

• The current garage has existing plumbing in the rear of the garage for a bathroom, which was 
there originally when we purchased the house. We would like to finish the bathroom and finish a 
portion of our garage into a bedroom for personal use. It would allow for a more comfortable 
main level space for our family of 5. In order to not lose the majority of our garage space, we 
would like to extend it forward a total of 13 feet allowing us to keep some useable garage space.

Approval Criteria:

• The proposal will maintain the current 0.5 ft set back for 13 more feet. As already grandfathered, 
it would not make design sense or financial sense to meet the setback as it would make for an 
irregularly-shaped garage, and make a useless “pocket” that is not through, since the rest of the 
house side already doesn’t maintain a setback. Since currently the setback is 0.5 feet, standards 
would require a 10 ft setback on this property line, making our desired remodel infeasible.

• The lot coverage for the site will still be maintained under 30% in accordance with R-MD 
development standards and the addition will not impact any vegetated areas.

• The proposal will comply with design standards by not extending past the rest of the front facing 
house footprint and will comply with the front yard setback of at least 20 ft (27 ft). The proposed 
variance avoids all impacts to surrounding properties. The proposed variance has no impact to 
surrounding properties as the next door neighbor has their driveway and a detached garage 
adjacent to our garage.   The addition will not impact their home or living space. The extension 
will not protrude into any driveways or affect the shared driveway of the next door neighbor. The 
proposed remodel will have great visual appeal and a new roof. The proposed variance responds 
to the existing built or natural environment in a creative and sensitive manner  because it will 
maintain a consistent setback with the existing house. No trees or natural recourses will be 
disrupted or affected by this remodel because the addition will occupy the existing driveway.

• The proposed variance would have no affect on any existing tree, and no affect on the 
opportunity to plant new trees. The extension protrudes only on a currently paved area.

• Impacts from the proposed variance will be mitigated to the extent possible. During the 
development we will minimize any effects on surrounding environment as much as possible.
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Proposed addition.  Setback to match existing garage.
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